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The Pastorôs Peace 
 

Have you ever thought about the 
possibility of the past helping the 
church move into the future? 
 

Bishop Mark Dyer, an Anglican 
ōƛǎƘƻǇ άƻōǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŦƛǾŜ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘ ȅŜŀǊǎ 
the empowered structures of institutionalized 
Christianity, whatever they may be at the time, 
become an intolerable carapace [exoskeleton] that 
must be shattered in order that renewal and new 
ƎǊƻǿǘƘ Ƴŀȅ ƻŎŎǳǊΦέ  hǊΣ ŀōƻǳǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ рлл ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜ 
church has a rummage saleτGregory the Great 
(monasticism and the dark ages); The Great Schism 
(division between the east and west Christian 
Church); the Great Reformation (rise of 
tǊƻǘŜǎǘŀƴǘƛǎƳ ŀƴŘ άǎƻƭŀ ǎŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŀέύΤ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǿτThe 
Great Emergence? ? ?  
 

Phyllis Tickle, founding editor of religion 
department of Publishers Weekly, is an authority on 
religion in America and author of over two dozen 
books in religion and spirituality.  She refers to 
herself as a sociologist of religion and has written a 
book entitled, The Great Emergence τ How 
Christianity is Changing and Why. 
 

Where do we believe God is leading?  By looking at 
Emergence Christianity and our past as the church, 
we may find some interesting insights about what is 
happening within the church today. 
 

Dh5Ωǎ ¢ŜŀƳ ƛǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƛȄ-week dialogue about 
¢ƛŎƪƭŜΩǎ ōƻƻƪΣ The Great Emergence τ How 
Christianity is Changing and Why, beginning on 
Wednesday, April 15th.  The other sessions will be 
held on: April 22nd, May 6, 13, 20, and 27.  The 

sessions will be about 1 hour in length and begin at 
7:00 PM.  If you would like to purchase her book you 
can do so through Amazon.com for $12.25 
(paperback) or $9.99 (Kindle).  If you would like to 
order one through the church office, please contact 
the office.  The Handbook/Workbook for the six 
sessions is entitled Embracing Emergence 
Christianity and costs $10.65 through Amazon.com. 

 
Each of the six sessions will begin with a video 
presentation by Phyllis Tickle, Rector Tim Scorer, 
and a small group of Christians, and then our 
discussion/dialogue will follow.  The six sessions 
cover these topics: 
 

1. Emergence 101  April 15th  
2. Where Now Is Our Authority?  April 22nd  
3. The Twentieth Century and Emergence May 6th  
4. Gifts from other times   May 13th  
5. How then shall we live?   May 20th  
6. Hallmarks of Emergence   May 27th  

 

²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ǘƻ Ǝŀƛƴ 
some valuable insights about the church as it steps 
into the future.  Unless someone has a crystal ball, 
we can only write the future by looking back at it as 
the past. 
 

If you would like to be part of our dialogue, please 
register by either contacting the office or sign the 
sheet in the hallway by the Gathering Space. 
 

I look forward to our time to look at the future. 
 

Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ǇŜŀŎŜΣ 
 

Pastor 
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Explanation of the same gender marriage recommendation process and results: 

Compiled by Jeff Sweigart, Charlie Mosser & Cathy Shaffer on behalf of the Church 

Council 

 

¶ On May 20, 2014, same gender marriage became legal in the state of Pennsylvania when the 

U.S. District Court ruled that the previous ban was unconstitutional.   

 

¶ On June 18, 2014 Bishop Zeiser of the Northeastern Pennsylvania Synod sent a letter to all of 

the churches in the Synod:  ñIt is my counsel that, in order to avoid being pressured into 

making decisions, pastors and congregation councils begin discussing this matteréò 
 

¶ During the July and August 2014 Union Lutheran Church Council meetings, the same gender 

marriage issue was discussed. Resources from other synods were studied. 
 

¶ During the September 2014 ULC Council Meeting, ña motion was made to make a 

recommendation to the congregation to permit the celebration of same sex marriages in the 

churchò Motion carried with a vote of 11 ï yes; 1-no; 2 ïabstained.  A Task Force was formed 

with the purpose of drafting a recommendation to the congregation from the Council. 
 

¶ At the November 2014 ULC Church Council Meeting, Council reviewed and edited a draft of 

the recommendation to the congregation from the Task Force.  The edited draft was again sent 

back to the Task Force for continued review. 
 

¶ December 2014 ULC Council Meeting, the final draft of the recommendation to the 

congregation was presented to Council from the Task Force.   
 

¶ January 15, 2015 the congregation receives a letter informing the congregation of Councilôs 
recommendation concerning same gender marriage. 
 

¶ January 25 and February 1, 2015 informational sessions were held by members of Council 

allowing members of the congregation the opportunity to ask questions and seek information. 
 

¶ February 1, 2015 a second letter was sent to the congregation reminding them of the 

congregational meeting date/time and the process of voting on the same gender marriage 

recommendation and providing information on the congregationôs options for action on the 

recommendation. 
 

¶  March 1, 2015 the congregational meeting was held1.  The motion from Church Council based 

on a vote of the Council, that Union Lutheran Church permit hosting same gender marriage 

within our church under the same rules and restrictions by which we permit any marriage.  

(We base this on our belief that Jesus Christ is the head of the Christian Church and to follow 

his command that we love God with all our heart, mind and Spirit and love each other as 

ourselves.)  Motion carried with a vote tally of 76-yes; 29-no; 6-abstain. 

 
1 Due to inclement weather and the desire to have as many members as possible present, the meeting 

was postponed twice. 
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Council 
Highlights 
March 2015 
By Pastor Moore 

 

Å Our giving has taken a big hit in 

January/February with canceling two worship 

services and the bad weather.  We are down 17% 

or a minus $15,138.00 of expenses over income 

for the first two months.  Council asks the 

congregation to stay current with our offerings 

and tithes 

Å Council appointed Tom McGowan and Carl 

Gillikin to fill the two adult vacancies on Council 

until the December congregational meeting.  A 

youth and/or young adult seat on Council 

remains open.  Anyone interested should contact 

a member of Council or the Office 

Å An invitation for anyone willing to serve as 

parliamentarian will be placed in the 

bulletin/newsletter 

Å John and Helene Kuoni were removed from the 

roll at their request; Steve, Karin, Sarah, and 

Robert Jagiela requested Affiliate Member status 

Å Thank yous were received for donations from Pr. 

Henderschedtôs family, the NEPS Farm Family 

Night, and for our Mission Support from NEPS 

 

 

Worship Matters  

By Judy Gifford  

 

FAQs 
  

What is the ñSharing the Peaceò? 

Sharing Godôs peace is not simply offering a friendly 

hello, or is it a time for catching up on news or for 

reminding someone about an upcoming meeting. It is 

an act of reconciliation that serves as a transition 

point between the Word and Meal portions of the 

liturgy. As stated in the ELCA guide for worship, 

The Sunday Assembly: 

 

The exchange of peace is a ministry, an 

announcement of grace we make to each other, a 

summary of the gift given to us in the liturgy of the 

Word. This ministry we do to each other is far 

greater than a sociable handshake or a ritual of 

friendship or a moment of informality. Because of the 

presence of Jesus Christ, we give to each other 

nothing less than:  Christôs own peace. Then, having 

been gathered by the Spirit around the Risen One 

present in the word, we turn to celebrate his meal.  

 

That the sharing of the peace follows the prayers of 

the church is not accidental. Having been forged into 

a common people in Holy Baptism, the congregation 

prays for peace in the Church, peace in the world, and 

peace for all those in need. Then the congregation 

follows through with the people offering peace and 

reconciliation to one another.  

 

This is not human peace alone, but the peace which 

is possible only through Christ. Then, after the 

exchange of peace, we receive the gift of Christôs 

peace in our sharing Holy Communion. 

 

Christians are a people who seek reconciliation with 

one another. Making peace is a daily action in our 

lives. We do not need to wait to come to church on 

Sunday morning in order to make peace with our 

neighbors and our family members. Sharing Godôs 

peace is a daily opportunity; however, at worship it 

is also a public witness. 

 

WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY 
8:00 AM/10:45 AM 
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April Commemoration 
 

April 25:  Mark, evangelist 
 

Though Mark himself was not an apostle, it is likely 
that he was a member of one of the early Christian 

communities. It is possible that he is the John Mark 

of Acts 12 whose mother owned the house where the 

apostles gathered. The gospel attributed to him is 

brief and direct.  It is considered by many to be the 

earliest gospel.  Tradition has it that Mark went to 

preach in Alexandria, Egypt, became the first bishop 

there, and was martyred. 
 

KENYA  
 

      Tremendous progress 
 

Matan and his wife, Arore, 

Somali refugees who live in the 

vast Dadaab camp in Kenya, are 

the loving parents of eight 

children ï five of whom have 

severe disabilities.  
 

ñMy family felt stigmatized. 

Nobody wanted to interact with 

my children because they   

appeared different,ò Matan 

recalls. 

 

The family did not know where to turn with having 

such a large family and no one to help them. A 

special education teacher visited their home and told 

Matan and Arore that their children could go to the 

school to learn, play and make friends like any other 

children.     Working with our partner, Lutheran 

World Federation, ELCA World Hunger  supports 

education for nearly 53,000 people in the camp.   

 

They enrolled two of their children and soon the 

parents were amazed and delighted at their progress.  

ñThe children are now able to speak clearly and find 

their way home without guidance,ò Matan says.  

Their mother says that the children can now look 

after their own bathing and general grooming. 

 

The family is proud of their children and the 

progress they have made and give thanks to ELCA 

World Hunger  and for your gifts that made it 

possible. 

Childrenôs  
Sunday School 

By JoAnne Bailey 
 

In a few days we will 

once again witness the 

joy of the Risen Lord.   

The children have been doing well with their Lenten 

Disciplines.   Have you read their eggs that were 

placed on the wooden cross in the Gathering Space 

at the beginning of the Lenten season?    Come Easter 

Sunday a surprise is in store for the children when 

they see what happens when ñthe stone is rolled 

awayò. 

   

The Sunday School year will soon be coming to an 

end.   We have enjoyed every minute with your 

children and we want to share those precious minutes 

with all of you.  Please consider signing up for next 

yearôs program.  You will never regret the 

experience. 

 
 
 
 
SPRING 
DISASTER 
RELIEF TRIP 
 

A spring disaster relief trip is being planned to 

rebuild home damaged by Super Storm Sandy along 

the New Jersey Shore.  We are planning for the week 

starting on Sunday, April 26th and returning on 

Friday May 1st.  Pastor is working with Amy of 

Lutheran Social Ministries of NJ for housing, type 

work, and other details.   As we know more, a 

meeting will be scheduled. 

 

If you are interested in going on this mission trip,  

please add your name to the sign-up sheet on the 

bulletin board or contact the Church Office.  If you 

are unable to attend the entire week please note this. 
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From the Director of 
Music Ministries 
By Susan Hartney 
 

It is just about the middle of Lent 

as I write this newsletter article.  

Since Lent is the most penitential 

of the church seasons, it always provides 

opportunities for thought and reflection.  Sunday 

morning worship prepares us for Holy Week, when 

we journey with Jesus on his way to the cross.  Our 

Wednesday service of Holden Evening Prayer is a 

beautiful reminder that we will soon rejoice in the 

resurrection on Easter. 

 

ñAdoramus te, Christeò (We adore you, Christ), the 

antiphon for Good Friday, has been repeating itself 

in my mind throughout this Lenten season.  There are 

many musical settings of this text, going back 

centuries to the present day.  Union Chorale sang this 

as part of their Offering anthem on March 15; the text 

was juxtaposed against the well-known hymn 

ñBeneath the Cross of Jesus.ò  St. Francis of Assisi 

wrote a beautiful prayer based on this text.  Union 

Chorale will sing an arrangement of this on Good 

Friday.  

  

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The language in this text brings to my mind Jesusô 

words to Nicodemus, cited in John 3:16:  ñFor God 

so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but 

may have eternal life.ò (New Revised Standard 

Version).  Holy Week gives us pause to focus on 

these words, to remember with solemnity the Last 

Supper on Maundy Thursday and the agony of the 

crucifixion on Good Friday.  These events prepare us 

for the sublime joy and celebration of Easter; the 

return of Alleluia to our liturgy and the 

overwhelming gladness of scripture and music 

emphasizes our sincerest praises for such a wondrous 

gift.  We have walked with Jesus from the darkness 

of death to the brilliant light of new life.  Let our 

humble thanks be never-ending! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paintings on Display 
 

After Easter paintings done by Pr. Jim 
Henderschedt will be on display in the Gallery. 

 

While Pr. Jim attended A. D. Thomas 
Elementary during 4 th grade his art teacher 

commented on a drawing he had made, saying, 
´James, you will never do well as an artist.µ  

Believing his teacher he did not pursue art even 
though he had a passion for it.  When Pr. Jim 

retired he decided to erase that tape and 
enrolled in a class taught by Joyce Powell 

where he rediscovered a long dormant talent. 
 

The paintings on display will be watercolor or 
acrylic.  All the paintings on display are for 
sale, although they are not priced.  If you 

would like to purchase a painting you may do 
so by making a donation, the amount of which 

you may decide, to the Youth 
 

Adoramus te, Christe                                                    

 et benedicimus tibi.  

Quia per sanctam crucem tuam 

 redemisti mundum.  

Qui passus es pro nobis.  

Domine, miserere nobis. 

We adore you, Christ, 

 and we bless you 

Because by your holy cross  

 you have redeemed the world. 

You suffered for us. 

Lord, have mercy on us. 
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The Learning Ark Christian 
Preschool                                                                                                                
By Jackie Bucks, Director 
 

 
 

As I write this article, it is the middle of March, snow 

is still on the ground and there were actually a few 

snow flurries yesterday!!!  Each day at preschool we 

look out our ñweather windowò and try to predict 

when it will actually feel like spring!  March 20th is 

marked in red on our calendar and we are all hopeful 

that the mountains of snow will disappear by then 

and that we can go outside and play!!! 

 

Even though the weather is not permitting us to do 

that yet . . . signs of Spring are filling our classroom!    

We are celebrating ñRead Across Americaò in honor 

of Dr. Seuss.  Our children are reading twenty 

minutes a day at home with parents and are also 

creating book projects to share with their classmates 

at our ñRead Across Americaò celebration.    

 

At school, we are reading from the book of Exodus 

and are learning all about Moses. We thought it 

would be fun to create a class book project too.    

Please visit our display in the preschool hallway 

during this month to view our project. 

 

We are also looking forward to celebrating Easter 

with our preschoolers, but before we do we will take 

our annual journey through Holy Week.   We begin 

with Palm Sunday and continue our journey by 

celebrating a childrenôs version of the Seder Meal.  

At this meal the children and their families 

participate in the ceremonial meal that Jesus shared 

with his disciples before his death.  

We will learn how Jesus died on the cross to save us 

from our sins and will celebrate the true meaning of 

Easter as we talk about His resurrection. 

 

Remember, itôs not too late to join us for a year filled 

with academic and spiritual growth and of course lots 

of fun!   Classes are available for 3s, 4s and Pre-K.  

We offer open enrollment throughout the year, so if 

your child is three or older we would love to have 

you join us! 

   

Not quite ready for preschool éé.we offer ñTwo by 

Twoò, a ñParent and Meò class for 2s and young 3s 

on Monday afternoons from 1:15 PM - 2:45 PM.   We 

would love to start a class too on Fridays from 9:00 

AM - 10:30 AM for those who nap in the afternoon!   

For more information, please contact the church 

office at 610-767-6884 or email 

preschool@ulclv.org. 

By Cathy Shaffer 
 
 

Join the Happy Hour Gang in Room 103-104 

(downstairs) at 9:15 AM.  Join us for learning and 

discussion! 

 

April 5 th ï Happy Easter ï Happy Hour will take a 

break this morning! 

 

April 12 th - The Happy Hour Class will observe 

HOLY HUMOR SUNDAY with crafts, jokes, and a 

visit from our favorite clown, Pit Stop, as we 

celebrate Jesusô resurrection with an hour of joy and 

laughter.   Come and join in the ñEaster laugh.ò   

 

April 19 th ï The Happy Hour Adult Class will 

welcome Pat Brisson as their leader.  She is the 

Registration is now open for 
the 2015/16 school year.  
If you would like to register your 

child for the 2015/16 school year, 

please visit our website at 
www.learningarkpreschool.com   and 

download a  registration form.   To 
access the form, go to tuition on the 

home page and then click on 

registration.  You may also call the 
office at 610 -767 -6884 for more 

information or to set an appointment 

to visit our preschool.  

mailto:preschool@ulclv.org
http://www.learningarkpreschool.com/
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author of 23 books for young people and an 

accomplished poet.  Her latest book is ñBefore We 

Eat: From Farm to Table,ò a ñsecular graceò that 

gives thanks to all the folks weôll never meet who 

help provide the food we eat.  Pat has worked as an 

elementary school teacher and a public reference 

librarian.  She is often called on by schools to do 

presentations as a visiting author.  She and her 

husband have four sons and they live in Phillipsburg, 

NJ.  Plan now to meet Pat Brisson at the Happy Hour 

Class, Rooms 103-104, Sunday, April 19, at 9:15 am. 

 

April 26 th ï Jenny Barr, a high school counselor, will 

visit the Happy Hour Gang.  Her topic this year will 

be about communication.  Our friends from the 

Senior/Junior Youth Group will join us. 

   

 
This year we have 

chosen Group 

Publishingôs ñEverestò, Where Kids Learn to 

Conquer Challenges with Godôs Mighty Power!  All 

children ages 3 (potty trained please) through 5th 

Grade are welcome to join us for this exciting 

adventureéso please save the date.   

 

Sunday, June 28th ï Thursday, July 2nd! 
 

Changes for VBS 2015:  

¶ All children will be grouped together by 

grade level ï no more mixed aged groups! 

¶ 6th graders are encouraged to volunteer! 

¶ New time ï we will be meeting in the 

evening from 6-8:00 PM with a family 

dinner served from 5:30 ï 6:00  PM.  

 

Chef Terry and VBS committee members Kim 

Labenberg and Amy Forte have designed a kid 

friendly menu for all children, parents and volunteers 

attending VBS. 

 

 

Everest Childrenôs Registration Opens in April 
Please join us on Sunday, April 5th (Easter Sunday) 

to learn more about ñEverest.ò   You will also have 

an opportunity that morning to register your children 

for VBS during ñCoffee and Conversationò!  You 

may also register in person at the church office or 

online at ulclv.org starting in April.  Registration is 

FREE! 

   

VOLUNTEERS: We also need your help to 

connect kids to God and grow their faith!  Please 

consider volunteering for VBSé we promise you 

it will be an experience you will never forget! 

Youth Grade 6 and above as well as adults are 

needed!  Volunteer signups will begin in April. 

Look for the registration forms in this newsletter. 
 

Blessings, 

Jackie Bucks  610-799-6040        

           mrscello@hotmail.com 

Liz Marakovits  484-553-0961 

               lizmarakovits@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday: Hotdogs and Mac-n-Cheese 

Monday: Baked Chicken Strips 

Tuesday: Spaghetti and Meat sauce 

Wednesday: Stromboli Rolls 

Thursday: Grilled Cheese and Tomato Soup 

Beverages and a salad bar including pasta 

salads, applesauce and fruit will be offered at 

each meal. 

 

Humor of the Day 

 
Q: If Goliath is resurrected, would 

you like to tell him the joke about 

David and Goliath?   

A: No? H e already fell for it once.   
 

 

 

mailto:mrscello@hotmail.com
mailto:lizmarakovits@gmail.com
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"Welcome to Spring" 

 
Ladies of the congregation - Please reserve May 9, 

2015 for the Journeymen's Annual Mother and 

Daughter Dinner.   It will be held in the Family Life 

Center from 5:00 to 7:00 PM.  Tickets will cost $7.00 

and must be purchased in advance either from the 

Church Office or they will be available for purchase 

from the Journeymen after each service on Sunday 

April 26th and May 3rd.  There will be limited tickets 

so get them early.  This yearôs theme is "Welcome to 

Spring" and it will be a Buffet Style Dinner.  New 

this year will be a Photo Booth.  Plan an evening of 

food and fellowship where the men do the cooking 

and cleanup for you.  

 

 

 

Prayer requests can be made 

through the Prayer Chain.  For 

daytime requests, please call 

Cathy Shaffer at 610-767-

6884 or 610-799-4506 from 

9:00 AMï5:00 PM.  For evening requests, call Pat 

Moore at 610-533-5552 from 6:30 -10:30 PM. 

JOURNEYMEN'S 2015 MEN'S 
SPRING RETREAT 
By Carlton Gillikin 
 

The Journeymen, the Men's Ministry Group of Union 

Lutheran Church, held their "One Day Get-Away" 

Retreat on Saturday March 14, 2015 at the church.  It 

was a great day of spiritual enrichment, plenty of 

laughter, fellowship and food.  It included breakfast 

and lunch, various activities - Icebreaker, Bible 

Study, and Devotions.  It concluded with a Corn Hole 

(Bean Bag) tournament - Champs this year were Jim 

Hersh and Chuck Allison.  Our quest speaker - 

Admiral David Kunkel of the U.S. Coast Guard 

provided an excellent slide show presentation on his 

military experiences.  

 

 
 

All men of the congregation are members of the 

Journeymen.  Please do not hesitate to join us at our 

next breakfast meeting - April 11, 7:00 AM at the 

Villa Rosa Restaurant.  

  

Elementary Youth 
 Group  

By Chris Rittle 
 

Enjoyed by all was a 

night of  

ñ9 Square in the Airò 

and dinner where 

everyone had a great 

time playing with the Youth Group.   Look for our 

next upcoming activity where we will be making 

homemade chocolate molds, lollipops, pretzels, etc. 

after the Easter Egg Hunt on March 25th.  

Articles for the May 

Newsletter are due to the 

church office on or before 

April 15 th. 
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The 7th Annual Hunger Walk will be held on 

Sunday, May 3rd on the Slatington Rails to 

Trails.  This walk benefits the Northern Lehigh Food 

Bank.  There are 3 ways you can help:  Be a Walker 

- collect donations and walk the 4 mile, flat, trail (2 

miles up and 2 miles back).  Be A Business Sponsor 

- $50 donation for your business ad to be on the back 

of the Hunger Walk T-shirt.  Sponsor someone else 

who is walking (please see me if you would like to 

donate).  Registration and donation sheets can be 

found in the envelope on the front of the grocery cart 

in the Gathering Space.  Questions?  Contact: Patty 

Hersh  610-391-9407. 

 

 

Holy Baptism 
of 

Eli Sheamus Shannon 
March 8, 2015 

 

 

Parish Nurses  
By Dottie Bealer 

Jane Borbe 
 

ALZHEIMERõS POEM 
 

DO NOT ASK ME TO REMEMBER  

 
Do not ask me to remember,  

Don't try to make me understand,  

Let me rest and know you're with me,  
Kiss my check and hold my hand.  

 
I'm confused beyond your concept,  

I am sad and sick and lost.  

All I know is that I need you  
To be with me at all cost.  

 
Do not lose your patience with me,  

Do not scold or curse or cry.  

I can't help the way I'm acting,  
Can't  be different though I try.  

 

Just remember that I need you,  
That the best of me is gone,  

Please don't fail to stand beside me,  
Love me 'til my life is done.  

 

Author Unknown  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

From The Church Office 

If you are going away for an extended period 

of time, please contact the church  

Office.  We will gladly hold your Church mail 

for you until you return or send it to you if   

you have a temporary address. 



10 

 

By Lois Steward 

 

Ladies are you looking for time away from the 

busyness of lifeðtime to ñstop and smell the rosesò, 

as you relax with friends, share laughter and stories, 

and spend time with God? Join us at our Garden 

Getaway retreat to experience all this and more!  

 

Garden Getaway is a relaxing garden-themed retreat 

the women of our church are doing together. It 

includes worship, Bible study, and time for laughter 

as well as time for quiet reflection. And donôt worry 

we wonôt make anyone pull weeds! This is a time to 

walk with God, the Master Gardener. 

 

We will begin with breakfast items and registration 

on Saturday, April 11, 2015 at 8:30 AM and will 

finish by 4:30 PM that afternoon. Our retreat will be 

held right here at Union Lutheran, and the cost is 

only $20.00 per person!  This covers lunch, along 

with fun and refreshing activities. Child care will be 

provided for those needing it. 

 

Contact the Church Office for more information, or 

stop by our table in the Hallway following the 8:00 

AM service and before the 10:45 AM service on 

Sunday, March 29, 2015 to learn more and register.  

 

Take time to relax, to make new friends, to worship, 

and to draw closer to God.  We hope youôll join us 

at Garden Getaway. 

 

Want to meet women from our neighboring Lutheran 

churches?  Here are two upcoming events: 

 

Å Spring Cluster Meeting of WELCA (Women of 

the ELCA) on April 21st beginning at 6:30 PM 

at St. Johnôs Lutheran Church in Nazareth.  The 

theme of the meeting is ñThe Other Side of 

Chosenò. 

Å The Convention of the Women of the ELCA 

(WELCA) to be held on June 13, 2015 at 

Friedens Lutheran Church in Oley, PA  (8:00 

AM).  The theme is ñLove One Anotherò.  The 

Goals of the convention are to Lift praises to 

our Creator God, to Respond to our neighbors 

in need, to Fellowship with our sisters in Christ, 

and to Conduct the business of the NEPA 

Women of the ELCA.  Please see the Womenôs 

Café bulletin board in the ULC Hallway for 

posters and registration forms.  Deadline to 

register is May 25th.  Registration cost is $35. 

 

Funsters Happenings . . . 
 
        Spring Get-a-Way 

 
Wednesday, May 20th é to see 

the original musical production 

Inspire at the American Music 

Theatre in Lancaster.  The show 

features beautiful songs in the style of Josh Groban, 

Celine Dion, Sarah Brighman, II Divo, Andrea 

Bocelli, Celtic Woman, etc.  The show is at 3:00 PM 

and the cost is $35.50pp ($27.00 if we get 15+ 

people).   Dinner at the Plain and Fancy Restaurant 

after the show (located 5-10 minutes from the AMT).  

éAlso for those that wish to stay over and explore 

the nearby outlets or try the Super Saver Amish 

Experience Tour, the Amish View Inn & Suites 

offers a variety of accommodations (includes a large 

complementary country breakfast).  For additional 

information and show reservations contact Debbie 

Geiger at 484-241-2688.  All reservation deposits 

must be submitted to Debbie by April 14th. 

 

Gettysburg-Reflections of History Tour 
 

Friday, June 26th éa Transbridge Bus day trip to 

Gettysburg for a guided tour of the battlefield, a stop 

at the visitors center for the Cyclorama, Film and 

museum, lunch at the Dobbin House Tavern and 

admission to the new Seminary Ridge Museum.  

Leave Allentown at 6:35 AM and return at 

approximately 8:00 PM.  Cost $114pp.  Interested 

parties can make their reservations directly with the 

bus line (610-776-8687).  When making reservations 

please mention you are with the Funsters at ULC in 

Schnecksville.  Every effort will be made to seat us 
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together.  For additional information contact the 

Stangleôs at 610-261-0416.  Also, after you have 

made your reservations, please let us know so that we 

can coordinate with Transbridge. 

 

Junior/Senior Youth Group 
By Cathy Shaffer ï Assistant to the 
Pastor 
 

Our youth are very active at ULC.  Look at ñwhat 

they have been up toò the last few weeks!! 

 

    
 

Winter Retreat ï 17 youth and adults headed to High 

Point Camp in Geigerstown, PA for a weekend of 

Christian speakers, music, sport tournaments and this 

year we even had snow tubing! 

 

 
 

Clothing and household collection ï received over 

$700.00 from Fashion Republic-thanks for your 

donations 

 
 

 
Italian Dinner ï Thank you to the many youth and 

their parents who helped to make our Italian Dinner 

a huge success.  We started at 7 AM and did not turn 

off the lights of the FLC until after 8:30 PM, but in 

the meanwhile we formed a team of choppers, 

mixers, setter uppers, candy sellers ï oh yah and we 

managed to have fun too. Thanks so much to Terry 

Hoffman for leading the cooking and to Patti 

Hoffman for leading our servers.  A new addition to 

this yearôs dinner was the Lehigh Valley Italian Band 

sponsored by our member, Dave Fermato. 

Nine of our youth will be attending the ELCA 

National Youth Gathering in Detroit this summer.  

Doug Collins and I have met with the gang several 

times learning about the plight of Detroit, studying 

scripture, and preparing for our time of service in 

Detroit! 

St Paulôs Community Breakfast ï Our youth left the 

ULC parking lot at 5:30 AM along with Doug 

Collins and Lisa Williams to prep, cook, lead 

devotions, and clean-up for the St. Paulôs 

Community Breakfast in downtown 

Allentown. 

I think you will now agree ï our youth 

are busy serving and learning!! 
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Please note the addition of a third resolution to the Continuing Resolutions of ULC.  

If you have a printed copy of the constitution, please attach this updated page.  The 

Constitution is posted on the church website at www.ulclv.org. 

 

Continuing Resolutions of  

UNION EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CONGREGATION  
SCHNECKSVILLE, PENNSYLVANIA 

 

 

1.  To advance the work in the Kingdom, this congregation shall establish a memorial program.  All 

monies contributed to this program shall be invested in sound interest bearing securities or similar 

investments.  At no time shall the congregation use the principal or any part thereof.  A written report 

shall be presented at the annual congregational meeting listing the memorialized names within the 

previous calendar year and the amounts contributed to the various funds.  These funds shall constitute 

the memorial program: 

 

a.  The Memorial Endowment Fund.  The interest from this fund shall be used at the discretion 

of the Congregation Council. 

 

b.  The Memorial Benevolence Fund.  The interest from this fund shall be used for the 

ñbenevolenceò work of the congregation. 

 

c.  The Memorial Scholarship Fund.  The interest from this fund shall be used to support 

persons who are enrolled in programs of Christian education beyond the high school level. 

 

d.  The Living Legacy Endowment Fund.  The interest from this fund is divided equally to 

support the following:  Mission and Outreach; Staff and Program Development; Capital 

Improvement; and Music Ministry. 

 

a.  The Lloyd Fund.  The interest from this fund is used to aid Youth Ministry. 

 

 

2.  Resolution adopted November 20, 2006:  to create the establishment of a Library Committee as an 

on-going, independent committee of the Council.  The committee will have a Council representative 

as a liaison and consist of other volunteers of the congregation. 

 

3.  Resolution adopted February 16, 2015 is:  Should the Congregation Council determine it is in the 

best interest of the congregation to postpone a scheduled meeting, the meeting shall normally be 

rescheduled one week later at the same time originally scheduled.  The congregation shall be informed 

by way of email, publishing the notice on the website and through local media, and, if possible, through 

the regular mail of the postponement. 
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Sunday Morning 
Fellowship  
 
Your Help Is Needed!!! 
 

Volunteers are needed to host our Sunday Morning 

Fellowship.  All you need to do is set up coffee, tea, 

and cold drinks, and clean up afterwards.  The 

Fellowship Committee will provide cookies.  If you 

are interested, please sign-up on the bulletin board or 

call the church office.  Your help will be greatly 

appreciated! 

 

            The hosts for the month of April : 

April 5   Vacation Bible School 

April 12  TBA 

April 19  The McGowans 

April 26  Womenôs Caf®  

 

The next available dates are in May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
é from the Altar Guild 
 
My name is Pat Moore, and I am 

asking if you would be 

interested in becoming a 

member of the Altar Guild.  

This is a service that is open to 

both women and men. 

 

There are no requirements for being a member ï only 

a willingness to serve by setting up the altar for 

communion and cleaning up following the service.  

Each team serves one month of each quarter or 4 

months out of the year. 

 

So I am inviting you to become a member of Altar 

Guild.  Please contact me by emailing me at 

plmoore@rcn.com or call 610-533-5552. I am 

looking forward to hearing from you. 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LESSON READERS 

WANTED  

 
For those of you who enjoy reading and 

donôt mind reading in front of people, 

ULC needs you!   We are in need of 

lesson readers.  You would read two 

lessons and they would be emailed to 

you a week or two before the time you 

choose to read.  

 
If you are interested and would like to 

be part of this very important part of our 

weekly services, please contact Pat 

Moore by phone at 610-533-5552 or 

email at plm@ptd.net.    You may also 

contact the church office. 

 

Homebound 
(long or short term) 

 

If you are unable to get to church and 

would like a copy of the weekly 

service (either video or audio), please 

contact the church office. We will 

make arrangements for someone to 

deliver the tapes to you. 

mailto:plmoore@rcn.com
mailto:plm@ptd.net
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To Our Office 
Volunteersé  
 
Jane Borbe, Carolyn Bottjer, 

Georgene Brobst, Sally 

Crowe, Thomas Crowe,  

Barbara  Fung, David  Geiger,  

Debbie Geiger, Linda 

Geissinger, Judy Gifford, 

Julie Grace, Deb Grundstrum, 

Don Hoffman, Patti Hoffman, 

Sandy Hoffman, John Krisko, 

Marion Krisko, Ellen Miller, Kathy & Adam Parker, 

Stacey Rice, Richard Ruth, Art Schneck, Carol 

Schneck, Shirley Schneck,  Barbara Spohn, Peggy 

Twardzik, Donald and Ruth Weaver.  
 

   

 

 

       

 

Bulletin & Flower Sponsors 
 

Each week, we ask people to 

sponsor Bulletins and flowers 

for the worship services.  Sign-

up lists are on the Gathering 

Space bulletin board for 2015.  

Please sign-up on that list or call 

Cheryll Kosar for bulletins (610-261-0242).  The 

cost for worship bulletins is $20.00, and childrenôs 

bulletins are $3.00.   

We also need sponsors for the worship flowers.  The 

cost per vase is $15.00.  Please sign-up on the 

bulletin board or call Linda Houser at 610-799-2396.  

(Please note: after the worship services, ALL  of the 

vases of flowers will be delivered to homebound 

members of our congregation.)  Your Sponsorship 

may be paid when you sign-up or paid on the Sunday 

you are sponsoring.  Please use a pew envelope and 

indicate ñbulletin or flower sponsorò. 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Facts 
Armor Every Christian Should Have 

Cast off the works of darkness, and put 

on the armor of light (Romans 13:12).  Put 

on the whole armor of God, that you may be 

able to stand against the wiles of the devil 

and to withstand in the evil day.  Start by 

having your loins girt and with truth (Eph 

6:11-14).  Have on the breastplate of 

righteousness (Eph 6:14). Have your feet 

shod with the preparation of the gospel of 

peace (Eph 6:15).  Above all, take the shield 

of faith to quench all of the fiery darts of the 

wicked (Eph 6:16).  Take the helmet of 

salvation (Eph 6:17).  Take the sword of the 

Spirit which is the Word of God (Eph 6:17). 


